
PARISH OFFICE AND CONTACTS 

 

Website:  
www.kedroncatholicparish.org.au 

Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

Parish Address: 134 Somerset Road, 
            Kedron  Qld  4031 

Phone:  (07) 3357 6640 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  8.30am - 3.00pm 

Friday   8.30am - 12.00pm 
 

PARISH TEAM 
 

Fr Mario Debattista ofm                               
Parish Priest 
Email: 
DebattistaM@bne.catholic.net.au 

Ph:  0429 600 711 

 
 

Mrs Sandra Di Francesco                                     
Parish Manager 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Mrs Maria Hopes                                                
Sacramental Coordinator 
sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

PARISH SCHOOL 
 

St Anthony’s School 
Mr Martin Wilkie  Principal 

Ph: 3357 6185 

Email:  pkedron@bne.catholic.edu.au 

www.stanthonyskedron.qld.edu.au 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr Johnny De Angelis (Chair) 
Email:  j.deangelis@bigpond.com 

Ph:  0438 119 709 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Saturday (Vigil) 5.00pm 

Sunday    7.30am, 9.30am 

      & 5.30pm 

 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday   8.00am 

Tuesday   8.00am 

Wednesday  9.00am 

Thursday  8.00am 

Friday   8.00am 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Monday & Thursday 8.30am 

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday   4.00 - 4.30 pm  OR 

please call Fr Mario to arrange a 
time to meet individually. 
 

SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVE 

Mrs Sandra Di Francesco 

Ph:  0448 356 599 

 The Parish Community of 
           St Thérèse and St Anthony  

                                            

 The Little Flower Church  - In the care of the Franciscan Friars 

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 2 August 2020 (YEAR A) 

A Reflection ... 
There is an old line that runs, ‘If you feel distant from God – guess who 
has moved?’ It picks up the theme in the Romans reading which we 
have just heard, ‘Nothing can separate us from the love of God.’  

In the midst of persecution and suffering, St Paul writes to the commu-
nity at Rome to tell them that, even in their fear, desolation and grief, 
nothing, and no one, can separate them from God's love. This shows us 
that when we feel separated from God we may have walked away from 
him, usually through destructive behaviour that sets up and maintains 
distance between us and the source of our faith, hope and love. 

St Matthew and Isaiah also knew that nothing can separate us from 
God's love. Isaiah's river of plenty and Matthew's loaves and fish are all 
about the plenty of God's kingdom, the abundance of God's goodness. 

Too often we focus on the miracle of transformation that occurs in    
Matthew's Gospel when all he tells about the actual miracle is that     
Jesus 'breaks and shares'. Matthew is more interested in the leftovers 
than he is in the miracle itself. From five loaves and two fish we are told 
twelve baskets of scraps are left over. 

Numbers are rarely random in the Bible. The echo of the seven days of 
creation would not have been lost on the first hearers of this story as 
Jesus takes seven fruits of the earth to feed the crowd. Similarly, the 
twelve baskets of scraps, the remnants of the meal at which all were 
filled and satisfied, echo the sign of God through the twelve tribes of  
Israel in the Old Testament. 

For us today this story also has consoling resonance. Matthew is telling 
us that Jesus sees our need, does not turn us away, comes to where 
we are, as we are, and recreates us through the abundance of his love, 
so we can be signs of His kingdom in the world. 

The Church has always believed that the feeding of the crowd          
prefigured the Eucharist, this weekly time where we receive the fullness 
of God in his Word, in the life of the community, in the minister and 
through the transformation of the Bread and Wine.  

It's all about abundance. Our God has abundantly provided for us so 
that we can abundantly provide for all the world which is given into our 
care. ‘Those to whom much is given, much is required.’ The problem is 
that when we look around we see that while some of us have so much, 
others have nothing at all. 

If this reality doesn't move us to a change of heart and right action then 
we have not understood the story of the loaves and the fish, that God's 
goodness is never intended for a select few. 

Sometimes people look at the poverty in the world and think, ‘How 
could God allow that?’ This question can cause us to feel distant from 
God, but in light of what God has given us and our ability to share from 
this abundance, when we think like and feel like this, guess who has 
moved away from whom?  

 

 © Richard Leonard SJ 



Please pray for our recently deceased: 
Sebastiana Di Bella, Fay Byrne,   

and those whose Anniversaries occur about now:   
Margaret Casey, Brian Nicolson, Edna Lonrgan, Walter 

Erceg, Maureen Hennessy, Mac Anderson,    
WE PRAY FOR THE SOULS OF ALL THE   

 FAITHFUL DEPARTED;  MAY THEY REST IN PEACE.  
Sacramental Programme 

First Holy Communion 2020 

  Workshop 

(One parent must attend, and please no siblings) 

August 22 (Saturday) 1.00 pm - 3.00pm 

 

 First Holy Communion Mass 

August 29th (Saturday)  5:00pm 

August 30th (Sunday) 7:30am,  9:30am,  5.30pm 

or 
September 5th (Saturday)  5:00pm  

September 6th (Sunday) 7:30am, 9.30am, 5.30pm 

Maria Hopes is the Sacramental Coordinator and 
can be contacted for all enquiries via email at:  

sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

(Your time preference is to be completed on the        
Enrolment Form, and because of expected COVID-19       
restrictions, there is a cap of 15 children per mass, so 

first in best dressed) 

RCIA: The Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults 

 Congratulations to the six members of our parish 
community who will be either baptised, enter into full 
communion with the Catholic Church, or complete their 
Catholic Sacraments of Initiation.  They have journeyed  
together since September last year in the RCIA.  

  

Fiona and John will be receiving the sacrament of 
Baptism, Confirmation and First Holy Communion. 
 

Mark and Claire will be welcomed into the Catholic 
Faith, Confirmation and First Holy Communion. 
 

Jules and Michael will be receiving Confirmation 
and First Holy Communion. 
 

We also have a young man Gavin who has been       
prepared separately who will receive Confirmation and 
Holy Communion. 
 

Please keep all these parishioners in your prayers and 
welcome them into our parish community as we cele-
brate these sacraments together at the 9.30am Mass 
this Sunday. 
 

 And if you, or anyone you know would like to join the 
next RCIA program, or simply find out more about it, 
please ask them to contact Fr Mario directly.  Our next  
program is due to commence in early September.  We 
already have a few parishioners interested. 

KEDRON YOUTH 

Dates : 2nd August & 13th September 
Venue: Little Flower Parish Hall 

Time:  3.30 - 5.00pm 

For children of School Years 5 - 8 

To register and for info: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

or Jaimi Santhosh 0421 418 861 

Angels and Stars come out to play. 
So Samaritans can again come out and enjoy the  

Tuesday Morning Activities in the hall. 
 

We are keenly watching the latest Coronavirus 
news and are praying that everyone is managing 

to keep well. 
 

In the meantime we are still looking for an extra 
volunteer for when we restart activities. 

Who would just love to put their hand up to join 
our very caring Samaritan Community? 

We would appreciate a little help with the Coor-
dinator/President position. 

 
The Virus has provided us with a precious piece 
of time to get to know you and for you to get to 

know us. 
Phone Jill on 0438 612 177  

“St Ignatius Parish’s 14th Annual Women’s Night of Spirituality. 
From Tuesday 28th July in the comfort of your own home,  

you can watch the YouTube recording on the St Ignatius Par-
ish website (www.stignatiustoowong.org.au) of this special 
event.  The event is for anyone seeking insight into a lived ex-
perience of God’s love at work.  
We are truly blessed to hear from Sr Angela Mary Doyle RSM 

AO as she tells her story and Dr Sr Maeve Louise Heaney 
VDMF who provides accompaniment.” 



WHS Incident Report. Par ishioners and visitor s 
are reminded of the requirement to immediately re-
port any health or safety incident, injury or damage 
that occurs within our Parish. Reporting assists our 
Parish to provide the necessary assistance, take     
remedial action and provide mandatory notifications 
to the Archdiocese and the Division of Work Health 
and Safety QLD.  

Leave Your Legacy                                                                        
Are you wondering how you can make a 
lasting gift to Kedron Parish? Naming the 
parish in your Will, after taking care of your loved ones, can make a 
meaningful and profound gift to our parish. Gifts can be made to 
the parish or designated to our perpetual endowment fund. By 
learning more about these and many other giving options, you can 
create a legacy of giving to your parish community. To learn more 
please contact the Catholic Foundation at 3324 3200 or call the 
parish office.  

PARISH EVENTS THIS WEEK 

 

Monday 3rd August 
Mass   8.00am 

Adoration   8.30am 

Taekwondo  4.30pm 

St Anthony School Board  6.00pm 

  
   Tuesday 4th August  

 Mass   8.00am 

Rosary  after Mass 

Funeral Sebastiana Di Bella 10.30am 

Inurnment  4.00pm   
   

Wednesday 5th August 
Mt Alvernia Staff Mass 7.55am  

Mass  9.00am  (with Year 5)  
Mass at Delamore   4.45pm 

  
  Thursday 6th August 

Mass  8.00am 

Adoration   8.30am 

  
   Friday 7th August 

Mass   8.00am 

Meditation  9.00am (ZOOM) 
Padua Mass 10.55am   

 

 Saturday 8th August 
Reconciliation  4.00pm 

Mass  5.00pm 

 

Sunday 9th August 
Mass  7.30am, 9.30am  

Baptisms  11.00am 

  Mass  5.30pm 

MASS  COLLECTIONS 

If you are in a position to do so, please continue to make a weekly offering to 
our Collections.  This is how: 
 
For the FIRST Collection which supports the Friars and their work, please try the 

new Parish Giving Portal located on our Website or in the weekly Parish News 
email you receive.  Or you can bring offerings directly to the Parish Office, use 
Direct Deposit (see below), or use the Collection Boxes at the doors of the 
church. 

 
For the SECOND Collection which all goes towards Parish expenses, please contin-

ue using your Envelopes, Direct Debit, Direct Deposit (see below), or the Col-
lection Boxes at the doors of the church. 

 
For Direct Deposit please use your first initial and surname and Envelope No. (if you 
have one) in the Reference field.  It will be presumed that you wish your deposit to be 
split equally between the 1st and 2nd Collections.  If not, please email the office your 
preferred allocation. 

 Account Name:  Kedron Parish 
BSB:  064 786  
 Account Number:  006 641 100 
 Bank:  CBA Reference: 1st Initial & Surname & Envelope Number 
   e.g J Blogs 579  

 
If you use Direct Debit, we would appreciate you continuing this practice and perhaps 

review your contribution if appropriate.  This amount all goes to the parish. 

For any enquiries or if you wish to join Direct Debit Planned Giving, please contact the 

Parish Office for the required forms.  Thank you. 

PARISH GIVING PORTAL 

The Archdiocese has set up 
a Parish Giving Portal.  
This can be used for our First Collection. Thank 
you for your help. 

LITTLE FLOWER CHRISTIAN 

MEDITATION GROUP 

Our parish Meditation Group which usually 
meets every Friday at Delamore is still    
currently online.  You are welcome to join 
each session by downloading the free 
ZOOM app onto your phone, tablet or    
computer and join the meeting. 

Time:  Every Friday at 9.00 am 

ZOOM Meeting ID:  987 5236 9988 

WEEKEND MASS BOOKINGS 
Saturday 5.00pm;  Sunday 7.30am, 9.30am & 5.30pm 
 

To allow entry to the church to be as quick and easy as possible, please try 
using the TryBooking Link prior to attending Mass.  If you cannot come after 
booking, please remember to cancel your booking or call the Parish Office.  
And if you cannot book ahead, you can still come to the church where you will 
need to record your name and contact details on the sheets provided.  Please 
understand however that once we reach our attendance limit, you will not be 
able to enter the church. 
 

The TryBooking link is at the top of our Parish Website Home-page. 
Alternately, you can copy this link into your browser: 
https://www.trybooking.com/BJVUR 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES   -   As per our normal schedule. 
 

There is no pre-booking needed as the number of attendees is always less 
than our limit.  On arriving at the church, please record your name and contact 
details as required by regulations. 
 

FOR ALL MASSES:  For the safety of others, please do not come if you are 
feeling unwell, or show any flu-like symptoms.  Please use the hand sanitizers 
provided, observe social distancing requirements.  Thank you for your co-
operation, Fr Mario ofm 



Cuts on Clifford 
Barbara Goddard 

 
132 Clifford Street, 

Stafford Heights  
Phone 3359 5199 

 
For your dental NEEDS : 

 
Dr Norris FENG 

 
BRITE FAMILY  DENTAL 

 

1/236 Stafford Road 
STAFFORD Qld 4053 

3359 1029 
www.britefamilydental.com.au 

Police Check and BlueCard's and other  
associated forms have been                       

simplified!  
There is a new portal for registration of  

volunteers.  The Welcome Portal can be 
accessed via                                                                

http://archbne.org/welcome.                                                                                
In the  portal, volunteers will be asked to 

enter personal  
information and volunteer position details 
which will automatically prepopulate forms 

to be signed.  
If you have not completed forms yet and 

are involved in ministry 
PLEASE ATTEND TO THIS ASAP.     

If you have any questions, please  contact 
Sandra in the office.  

All volunteers, whether directly or indirectly in-
volved with children and vulnerable adults, are  

required to view a 25  minute video presentation, 
as part of our compliance with the Archdiocese 

Safeguarding Policy.  It can be viewed at:                                                                                                    
safeguardingaob.com.au/safeguarding-

training.html                                                                      
Go to the Safeguarding Training Tab at the top of 

the page.  Click. Scroll down the page past 
“Safeguarding Essentials Preparation (Level 1) to 
“Safeguarding Induction”.   Click on the arrow to 

play the video.  On conclusion. Please print off 
and sign the PDF version of the “Certificate of 

Completion”, and email (or return original to the 
Parish Office).  For convenience, certificates may 

be placed into an addressed envelope marked 
“SAFEGUARDING” and placed in the collection 

plate at any mass.                                                                                     

Safeguarding is everyone’s  responsibility.  

Something for the Kids……. 


